
Dear Ms. Diehl,  I am against the proposed Burlington charter 
changes:H566,H567,H568 as they are unconstitutional and illegal. If 
Burlington gets the authority to violate the Vermont constitution, every 
town can do the same with every right not just firearms. I can't imagine 
letting every community determine its own policy on firearms, and is a 
poor way to formulate public policy. As every Representative well 
knows,the great state of Vermont is the safest state in the nation and 
any new gun laws would be superfluous.   Thank you for considering 
my testimony.  Repectfully, Susan Blaire Scaglione    269 Shady Tree 
Road Warren,Vt.05674 
 


